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SYNOPSIS AS ENACTED

Brief Description: Affecting the marketing of milk.

SPONSORS:Senators Bailey, Barr, Hansen, Anderson, Conner,
Newhouse, Gaspard and Bauer.

SENATE COMMITTEE ON AGRICULTURE & WATER RESOURCES

HOUSE COMMITTEE ON AGRICULTURE & RURAL DEVELOPMENT

BACKGROUND:

The United States Department of Agriculture has managed milk
pricing and pooling orders in Washington since the early
1950s. These federal programs were created to establish an
orderly process for the marketing of milk from dairy farmers
to milk dealers. The programs include minimum prices to dairy
farmers, coupled with "pooling" mechanisms which equalize the
returns to all dairy farmers that supply the same market.
Today there is a single federal milk marketing order covering
most of Washington, Oregon and northern Idaho.

In 1971 Washington adopted a milk pooling act to enable the
Director of the Department of Agriculture to prescribe
marketing areas and pooling arrangements to facilitate the
marketing of milk. At that time, minimum pricing of milk was
made under the federal milk order and the Washington pooling
system was to overlay the federal program. The model for
Washington’s system was a process already in use in Oregon
which had a quota system designed to discourage over-
production. The Oregon program had a quota system because the
federal pooling arrangements did not attempt to limit
production.

SUMMARY:

It is the policy of the state to promote orderly marketing of
commodities such as milk, in order to eliminate economic waste
and destructive trade practices. To accomplish this goal, the
Director of Agriculture is given the authority to provide for
pricing arrangements for milk, but is expressly forbidden from
establishing retail prices.

Producer-dealers are defined as those who produce milk and
operate a plant which produces an average of more than 300
pounds of fluid milk products daily. State institutions which
process and distribute milk of their own production are to be
considered producer-dealers unless exempted by rule. The
requirements of producer-dealer designation and the procedures
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for cancellation of such designation are developed, using
federal milk marketing order language.

The director is authorized to: hold joint hearings with
officers of other states or the federal government to carry
out the intent of the milk pricing and pooling act; establish
classifications of processed milk and a minimum price or a
formula to determine a minimum price to be paid by milk
dealers (specific criteria are included for use in
establishing a minimum milk price or formula); require that
dealers make payment to producers of milk; accept federal
audits in the place of state audits for purposes of
administering the program; and set the license fee for milk
dealers, and establish a late fee of up to one-half of the
license fee. Funds collected under the program are to be
deposited into the agricultural local fund.

A referendum process must be followed in creating a marketing
area and pooling plan. To be successful, a referendum
requires consent from 66 2/3 percent of the eligible producers
and 66 2/3 percent of those eligible milk dealers. Eligible
milk dealers are those who operate a plant in this state and
would receive milk priced under an order when created. The
referendum process is only to be used for creating or
terminating a market area pooling arrangement.

The provisions of the pooling and pricing act do not apply to
producer-dealers, but they must comply with all of the
requirements applicable to milk dealers.

VOTES ON FINAL PASSAGE:

Senate 36 12
House 83 14

EFFECTIVE: May 17, 1991
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